Dear Rebecca 

I have seen the recent correspondence in the on-line file where the rationale for certain of the surveys I have suggested are required to inform a robust EIA has evidently been questioned.

I refer in particular to Sarah Postlethwaite’s e-mail of 11 April to you and Charlotte Watkins. This appears to set out a reasoning why she has not previously considered certain of the surveys I have suggested to be necessary. I note that she says that covering off water vole/otter and breeding birds surveys on an ‘avoidance of doubt’ basis is not an onerous task, but I think it is probably important to reiterate my rationale for suggesting these in the first place, as (being a consultant myself) I have taken great care to avoid any charge of hypocrisy by ensuring that I do not suggest any surveys that are either unreasonable or spurious. In short I have only sought to require the applicant to carry out surveys that are likely to assist the determination process by establishing the existence or otherwise of genuine material considerations. 

I think confusion may have arisen out of the fact that I may have been remiss in assuming everyone else has tracked the ‘drip-drip’ of notable records since 2004. Hopefully if I explain further as per the below, there need be no further debate:

Water voles and otters:  Langford village residents have reported WV on the Langford Brook downstream of the site. These records may of course be erroneous, but the EA interpretation board in the Langford Village estate also references this species in a manner that gives the clear implication that it has been encountered by them there when undertaking flood alleviation works. Otters are highly unlikely except on a highly transient basis, but survey for them (to be certain on the point) can be conjoined with WV survey at no extra cost, so I would suggest it is in the developers interest to do that. 

Breeding birds:  The previously submitted survey information from EDP on this group did not include any records of grasshopper warbler (breeding at least in 2008 and possibly 2010), tree sparrow (breeding last year 2012) and barn owl (regularly reported as using the site and observed crossing into it from the east). These are species with attendant legal obligations or otherwise of elevated conservation importance, and if resident again this year would materially elevate the value of the site’s breeding bird assemblage.

Amphibians other than GCN: It is true that ‘any other species found will be recorded’ as part of a GCN survey but in general GCN surveys occur after the peak breeding period for common frog, and in some years may only catch the end of the breeding period for common toad. These species on their own may not justify survey, but the issue here is about the whole herpetofauna assemblage, which may be regionally important on this site. There is not only a material difference in planning weight between a site that supports two species of herpetile and one that (as here) supports eight, but also a material difference between eight species of herpetile at low populations, and eight at high high populations. 

Invertebrates other than butterflies: I agree with Sarah’s point that (butterflies aside) it is unlikely that an invertebrate assemblage will be found that on its own elevates the site to SSSI qualifying level. The issue here is about the appropriateness of the mitigation, enhancement and compensation provision that forms part of the development package. Because adequate information on butterflies was absent, the developers previously proposed fairly intensive hedgerow maintenance regimes in ignorance of the baseline position which would have decimated the hairstreak populations. In an attempt to ensure the lesson was learnt from this, we advised that further invertebrate survey work should be carried out to inform any management prescriptions proposed as part of the development. The supposition was that this would be done at the detailed stage (it never was). However given that this is also a matter relevant to the planning balance and the consideration of net gain or net loss, I think it is important that it is informed by a robust baseline now that we have an opportunity to remedy the previous issues with this group.  

I hope the above comments assist. 

Best regards

Dominic Woodfield MCIEEM CEnv

